
February - March 2023 
 
Dear Faithful Friends, 
 

Philippians 1:3  “I thank my God upon every remembrance of you” 
 
The transition from pastor to missionary has officially begun.  Daniel Zdziarski took over the responsibility 
as pastor on January 1, 2023 and is doing a wonderful job.  Please be in prayer for this young man and our 
home church, Tabernacle Baptist, as they continue forward for the LORD.  Transitioning from pastor to 
missionary has been interesting and exciting.  I now am under the leadership of my son, the pastor, and must 
be submissive to him and the church that I once led.  If you accept the mindset that everyone of us is under 
the final authority of Jesus Christ, the transition is both exciting and rewarding.  Thank you Tabernacle 
Baptist Church for voting to allow my wife and me the opportunity to partner with you as we follow God’s 
calling on our lives to Poland.  You all are very special to us. 
 

1 Timothy 1:12  And I thank Christ Jesus our Lord, who hath enabled me, for that he counted me 
faithful, putting me into the ministry; 

 
What a blessing it is to be called of God to go to the country of Poland.  We thank Christ Jesus our Lord for 
allowing us to serve Him the last thirty plus years of our lives.  There is no greater duty than to serve our 
great God and yet, when we are finished serving, it is only our reasonable service.  No matter what any child 
of God has given up, whether it be houses, money, comforts of home, or even our very lives, it is only our 
reasonable service to our Saviour, Who gave His life for us.  Praise God that He rose again the third day 
assuring us victory over death and hell. 
 
We started our deputation trail on January 29th in Macomb, IL at Victory Baptist Church.  We ended the 
month of March in a dual Missions Conference at Grace Baptist in Pittsfield, IL and Ottumwa Baptist in 
Ottumwa, IA.  In total, we were able to present our calling to Poland to twelve different churches in seven 
different states.  God has blessed us beyond measure by meeting our needs and assembling with some very 
fine pastors and people.  Thank you Joe Bishop of Fairhaven Baptist Church for taking care of our vehicle 
while we were traveling.  God had us in the right place, at the right time, with the right person.  To all the 
churches that we have been in these two months, we can truly say with Paul, I thank my God upon every 
remembrance of you! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gary & Lisa Zdziarski 


